City of Montello

Public Works Meeting

9/10/2025
Called to order by Ken Streich at 6:30pm.

Members present: Ron Knutson, Ken Streich, Bill Faulkner, Brian Schrimpf
Members Absent: Dick Dufour - excused

Others Present: Mike Kohnke, Lindsey Machkovich – City Clerk/Treasurer.
Motion by Schrimpf/Knutson to approve comp time & monthly reports. Motion carried
Old Business
1) Discussion with possible action on sewer department operations
· Sewer position has been posted with a Jan 1st start date, applications are due October 10th. 

· Discussed interview process and wages.
2) Discussion with possible action on unused land by city Landfill
· Kohnke looked into regulations of for sale by owner, discussed options. Discussed other municipalities, Kohnke will reach out. 
3) Discussion with possible action on 2026 budget
· Kohnke reviewed proposed budget and 2025 budget current standings. Went over budget items and adjusted. Discussed tax levy limit. Discussed CD’s, wheel tax money and money market options with City Clerk/Treasurer. Discussed water & sewer operations and funds. Discussed 3rd municipal well. Discussed overall cuts. Motion by Knutson/Faulkner to approve 2026 proposed budget of $150,750 to send to finance. Motion carried.
New Business:
1) Discussion with possible action on Sewer and Water Rates 
· Final year of 8% sewer rate raise over 5 years. Motion by Streich/Schrimpf to continue 8% increase on sewer rates for next 5 years. Motion carried. 
· Water department has been approved for 3% for short form water rate increase. Long form would be a year-long process and would cost extra funds for application process. 3% water rate increase will start in 2026.

2) Discussion with possible action on Garbage Pick-up costs
· Discussed garbage utility options.  City Clerk/Treasurer gave information on options and costs. Discussed impact on levy limit. Discussed Waste Management contract. City will go through bid process after current contract.
3) Discussion on commercial Building Plan Review Process
· Discussed commercial plan review process which is currently done through State, proposed new process would give city permission to process in house through current building inspector. Current state statutes would still apply, and building inspector must ensure building are in compliance with state building codes. Any building applications currently in process would still have to finish through the state. This would only be for future applications. Anything over 100k square feet would also still have to go through the state. All buildings would still be subject to state inspections at any time. 
4) Discussion with possible action on Public Works CD’s and Equipment outlay accounts 

· Discussed above during budget discussion. 

Citizen Comments:
-  Discussed park employee and operations. 
- Discussed grants. 
Next Regular Meeting: 10/8/2025
Motion to adjourn my Streich/Knutson carried at 7:50 pm

Minutes by Marie Anderson

